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Research Analysis 

 

HB 4106, as introduced, requires each district board of education, beginning with the 2021-2022 

school year, to offer teachers an annual training in violence de-escalation. The measure also 

requires emergency certified teachers or provisionally certified teachers to be trained in violence 

de-escalation for each year they hold the emergency or provisional teaching certificate.  

 

 

Prepared By: Emily Wendler  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure requires an individual receive training in violence de-escalation each school year. It 

is estimated that doing so through a contract with an outside consultant would range from $1,250 

for one-day training to $3,645 for a four-day certification program. 

 

If the State Department of Education provided this training, it is estimated that the agency would 

result in a fiscal impact of $100,000 to develop and provide the program training, as well as 

salary, benefits, travel and materials. 

 

Prepared By: Cole Stout 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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